
COUNCIL OF ARROYO SECO AGENCIES (CASA) 
Quarterly Meeting 

 
October 22, 2020 
10 AM to 11 AM 

 
Los Angeles County Public Works  

 
CASA Mission Statement 

The purpose of the Council of Arroyo Seco Agencies is to promote communication and 
collaboration among public agencies in support of planning and implementation of water 
resources (including water quality and reliability); flood and stream management; 
preservation and enhancement of natural, historic, and cultural resources; increased 
recreational opportunities; and improved mobility in the Arroyo Seco corridor, watershed, 
and surrounding communities. 

MEETING SUMMARY  
 
I. Introductions 

II. One Arroyo Foundation update

• Rick Gould updated the group that RGM was selected as the Design Group and will start design

work in November, preliminary work between November thru December, and public input

process will take place January thru March 2021. Due to pandemic, this will an online process

III. Safe Clean Water update

• Mayra Cabrera provided the following update:

o Los Angeles County Flood Control District, under the Safe, Clean Water Program,

recently requested a scope of work and cost proposal from Stantec Consulting, Inc. to

develop a Feasibility Study for the City of South Pasadena’s Arroyo Seco Projects

concept (4 parts) as identified in the approved Stormwater Investment Plan.

o Board approved the Stormwater Investment Plans in October 2020.

IV. MRCA update on the final ULART

• Sarah Rascon gave the presentation on the ULART planning process and the Arroyo Seco

Revitalization Plan and discussed the process to identify opportunity areas. The report is

available at upperlariver.org

V. Nature For All shuttle service plan to link the gold line to 8 San Gabriel 
Mountain trail head stops



• Bryan Matsumoto gave a presentation on the San Gabriel Mountains Transit and

Infrastructure Program that would connect existing gaps and provide public access to the San

Gabriel Mountains.

VI. Stakeholders Open Forum

• Rosa Laveaga informed the group that she will be retiring at the end of the year

and will inform us once her replacement has been named

o Rosa also provided an update on the Arroyo Seco San Rafael Creek Water Diversion

and Capture Project which will be a collaboration project between Pasadena and

South Pasadena

Next Meeting: TBD 


